
 
AUGUST 2024  NEWSLETTER 

 

PRESIDENT:    Mrs. Dawn Clark 2010 S/H 2 Maramarua R.D.1 Pokeno 2471          Ph.09 232 5809                                   

                                                                                                                            dawning84@hotmail.com  

SECRETARY:   Mrs. Elaine Jolliffe 43 Kerepehi Town Rd., R.D.1 Paeroa 3671        Ph. 07 867 6002 

                                                                                                                             ELRAY.J@xtra.co.nz 

TREASURER:   Mrs. Christine Tuhakaraina. 49 Pio Rd., R.D.1 Katikati 3177         Ph. 027 551 8744 

                                                                                                                             etuhaka@xtra.co.nz                                                                                                                           

 

NATIONAL THEME:                                                                        NATIONAL PROJECT:                                                                        

"Softening hard times"                                                                        "Nourish the Nation” 

 

 

Good afternoon Ladies, 

  

For a moment today, the sun came out but then, normal life resumed and the rain poured 

down. So back indoors again and hope for better weather tomorrow to get the washing dry. 

 

Your Federation committee have been busy getting the finer details sorted out for our  

Bi-annual meeting on Tuesday 3rd September. We are looking forward to getting together 

again and catching up with everyone. The competitions are always fun and we are 

anticipating lots of entries. 

Sally from the Ngatea Community Op-Shop is coming to talk to us about their work and 

support within the community. They would appreciate any donations of goods that you may 

have sitting unused in the back of your cupboards. 

 

Thank you to Waihi and Waihi Beach W.I. Members, we enjoyed visiting you for your 

Group Day meeting at Waihi Beach. Interesting entertainment and demonstration which was 

enjoyed by everyone. 

 

Take care, keep warm and hopefully, dry. 

 

Dawn 

Federation President                THOUGHT:   “Vision without execution is just hallucination. 

                                                                          Coming together is the beginning. 

                                                                          Keeping together is progress. 

                                                                          Working together is success.” 
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